
Service Premium Accountability – 2021/2022 

Number of service pupils on roll: 7 (1 year R, 2 Year 1, 1 Year 2, 0 Year 3, 1 Year 4, 1 Year 5, 1 Year 6) 

Percentage of service pupils on roll: Approximately 0.9% 

Total service premium received: £2170.00 

Desired outcome: To ensure that our service pupils feel part of a consistently caring community where their status is celebrated and supported. 

Chosen action/ 
approach 

Rationale for this 
choice 

How will this be 
implemented? 

Staff lead Review (July 2022) Expected cost 

Involvement with 
Pompey’s Military 
Kids (PMK) 

To provide 
opportunities for our 
service pupils to have 
shared experiences 
with service families 
across the city. 
 
Keep up-to-date with 
local and national 
initiatives for service 
families.  
 
Support & resources 
available 

Attend half-termly 
PMK network 
meetings 
 
Facilitate shared 
activities initiated by 
PMK e.g. pebble 
project 

Emma Moran 
(DHT) 
 
 
Mandy Childs 
(ELSA) 

EM attended each network 
meeting & disseminated 
information to MC.  Know 
what’s going on / is on offer 
and the support available 
 
Children have met together 
through activities and visits 
throughout the year 
(including during Month of 
the Military Child) They 
have contributed to the 
citywide ‘Pebble Project’ 
organised by PMK.  They 
have talked together about 
their shared experiences of 
being part of a service 
family. 

£300 EM time 
 
£200 MC time 
 

IMPACT: The service children have got to know each other within the school community and have begun to build relationships. 



Chosen action/ 
approach  

Rationale for this 
choice  

How will this be 
implemented?  

Staff lead  Review (July 2022)  Expected cost 

Attend any events 
arranged by PMK 

To provide 
opportunities for our 
service pupils to have 
shared experiences 
with service families 
across the city. 
 
To give the children 
the opportunity to 
begin to link these 
experiences to their 
own family life. 

Children to attend: 
- Remembrance 
service (Nov 21) &  
- Christingle service 
(Dec 21) at 
Portsmouth Historic 
Dockyard. 
- Sports Day at HMS 
Temeraire (July 22) 
 
Plus any other 
additional events if 
arranged. 

Emma Moran 
(DHT) 
 
 
Mandy Childs 
(ELSA) 

Unfortunately, we were 
unable to take the children 
to the remembrance service 
due to staff shortages as a 
result of Covid. 
 
4 children attended the 
Christingle service 
 
7 children took part in the 
PMK sports day    
 
Unfortunately, different 
schools have had to remain 
relatively separate during 
these events due to Covid 
restrictions. 

£300 EM time 
 
£150 MC time 
 
Transport cost: 
£150.00 

IMPACT: The children got to see other service pupils from the wider community of service pupils within Portsmouth Schools.   They have 
developed a greater understanding of their membership of this community and felt very special that they were the ones to be invited. 

  



Chosen action/ 
approach  

Rationale for this 
choice  

How will this be 
implemented?  

Staff lead  Review (July 2022)  Expected cost 

Regular 
opportunities for the 
service children to 
meet together. 
 
 

To provide 
opportunities for our 
service pupils to have 
shared experiences 
within our school 
community.   
 
To provide a 
supportive place for 
the children to talk 
about their 
experiences as a 
service pupil. 
 
To begin to form 
supportive 
friendships with each 
other.   
 
Develop community 
and support for a 
variety of 
circumstances.  
 
Celebrate service 
status. 

Half Termly 
enrichment activities 
– Military Meet-Ups 
led by the children’s 
interests/requests 
 
 
 

Emma Moran 
(DHT) 
 
 
Mandy Childs 
(ELSA) 

Unfortunately, this has 
been unable to happen this 
year due to staff shortages 
and other significant 
changes within school.  
These are planned for the 
22/23 academic year.  

£300 EM time 
 
£200 MC time 
 
Refreshments: 
£150.00 
 
Resources:  
£80.00 

 IMPACT: Not seen during this academic year.  Plans are in place for the Military Meet-Ups to happen next year. 
  



Chosen action/ 
approach  

Rationale for this 
choice  

How will this be 
implemented?  

Staff lead  Review (July 2022)  Expected cost 

Links with parents 
 
 

To develop a greater 
understanding of 
each service pupil’s 
individual family 
circumstances in 
order to provide 
them appropriate 
support as required. 

At least annual 
update of 
information, 
especially re: 
deployment. 
 
Service Family picnic 
– summer term to 
celebrate the year at 
school. 

Emma Moran 
(DHT) 
 
 
Mandy Childs 
(ELSA) 

The majority of service 
parents have returned the 
updated information 
requested in July 2022.  
(This will also be requested 
for new Year R pupils once 
they join in September).   
 
Good attendance by 
parents to support the PMK 
sports event.   
 
Unfortunately the picnic did 
not go ahead this year due 
to other events happening 
in the summer term.  Will 
be planned further in 
advance next year. 

£200 EM time 
 
£100 MC time 
 
 
Refreshments: 
£30.00 
 
Administration 
costs:  
£10.00 

IMPACT: Now have more information in order to plan appropriate support for next year. 

 

Actual expenditure: £1210.00 

 


